GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 3rd June 2008 at 7.00p.m.

Present
Mrs. T M Birkett (Chairman)

Mr. R M Gimbert



Mrs. J O’Halloran 


Ms. P Hardman


Mr. A Jones


Mr. D J Lace


Mrs. C A Moughtin 


Mr. I Skidmore

Apologies
Mr. E Beale

In attendance
Miss P L Bampton (Finance Officer)

Mr. T Quayle (Technical Officer) 

MINUTES
08/049
The Minutes of the meeting held on 1st May 2008 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.
ROAD GULLIES
08/050
Mr. Gimbert referred back to Minute 08/010 and enquired whether a response had been received from the Department of Transport regarding the cleaning of the road gullies, Mr. Gimbert claimed that the Department were not fulfilling their contract as not all of the gullies in Peel were being cleaned.  Mr. Gimbert suggested the Commissioners staff could clean the gullies themselves.  The Technical Officer reported that this was not possible as specialist machinery was required.  The Commissioners AGREED to invite Mr. Crookall, MHK to a meeting to discuss the issue.
EMPLOYMENT
08/051
Mr. Gimbert referred back to Minute 08/011 and 

EQUALITY BILL

enquired if the Town Clerk had written to the Department of Trade and Industry regarding the new Employment Equality Bill.  The Finance Officer undertook to check with the Town Clerk that he had written to the Department.

WEST VIEW
08/052
Mr. Gimbert commented that he agreed in principle 

PLAYGROUND

with the Department of Transport wanting to place safety exit barriers at the entrance of West View playground.  However there was no money in this year’s budget to pay for them.  Mr. Gimbert suggested that the Commissioners could ask the Department to pay for the barriers and the Commissioners maintain them.




The Technical Officer informed Members that before the barriers could be put in place the entrance into the play park would need to be widened and a double gate placed there.  The Commissioners AGREED that a letter be sent to the Department informing them that the Board needed to look into the issue of access, before a decision could be made.

LOCAL
08/053
Consideration was given to a letter received from

ELECTIONS

the Department of Local Government and the Environment seeking the Commissioners views on the local authority elections.  The Chairman suggested that the elections should not be held once every four years with all members of the Board seeking re-election in one go.  Mr. Gimbert reported that the election needed to be better advertised in the local press, Mr. Jones commented that it would have been helpful if the Commissioners could produce a paper informing prospective candidates of what was expected of them.



Mrs. Moughtin reported that she favoured the old system of having committees and a monthly Board meeting.  Issues were discussed in more depth and more time was devoted to them.




The Board AGREED that a letter should be sent to the Department informing them that Members favoured a three year rotation, with three Members seeking election each year. This will provide continuity and maintain the Commissioners knowledge base as under the current system you could end up with nine new Commissioners who have no experience of running a local authority.  The Commissioners AGREED that the advertising campaign for the last election didn’t raise awareness of the election as only 22% of Peel voters turned out to note.  The legislation needed to be changed to allow for better advertising of the event.  Members however felt that the fees paid to staff running the elections were fair.
HOUSING (FLATS)
08/054
Upon recommendation from the Environmental 

REGULATIONS 1982
Health Officer the Board AGREED to register Flat 2 Marina House, 2 Marine Parade, Peel.

TRANSITION
08/055
Members NOTED an E-mail received from 

ISLE OF MAN

Transition Isle of Man regarding their change of contact details.

AMNESTY
08/056
Members considered an e-mail from John Kerr of 

INTERNATIONAL

Amnesty International to stage an alternative Olympics to raise awareness of their campaign.  The Members commented that Amnesty International would need to provide risk assessments and details of how they proposed to run the event.  Mr. Gimbert suggested that the headlands or the field next to the campsite which is owned by the Department of Education would make an ideal location for such an event.  The Board AGREED to write to the Department and request if they would be willing to allow the event to be held on their field and write to Amnesty International to see if any of these locations weres suitable for their needs.

NATIONAL 
08/057
The Board considered a response from the 

SPORTS STADIUM

Department of Tourism regarding the siting of a National Sports Stadium in the West of the Island.  The Department informed the Commissioners that they were not prepared to look at alternative locations as the present National Sports Centre in Douglas served the population of the Isle of Man very well.  Ms. Hardman argued that it was not accessible to children who had to travel by bus to reach it and had a long walk back to the bus stop.  Members AGREED to write to the Department and inform them that if the sports arena was in a more central location more people would use it the Department also needed to provide a better bus service to allow people from the West to use the present one. 

YN 
08/058
Members gave consideration to a request from the 

CHRUINNAGHT 2008 
Treasurer of the Yn Chruinnaght to help with the printing of a map to promote the events they are holding in Peel.  The Board AGREED to assist them with their printing costs and provide them with a map if they needed one.

PLANNING
08/059
The following planning applications were received 

APPLICATIONS FOR COMMENT
for comment:- 




PA 08/00848/CON Registered Building consent to erect a dwelling within grounds of (in association with 08/00822/GB) Registered Building Nos. 204, St Germans Cathedral, Derby Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 08/008612/B Erection of four bungalows with associated parking to replace existing bungalows and garage, 9 – 15 North View, Peel.   RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 08/00938/B Approval in principle  to combine adjoining building for residential use, Gawnes Court Cottage and The School of Navigation, Douglas Street, Peel.  NOT RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL due to the building being of historical interest.



PA 08/00946/B Erection of dwelling, Factory Lane, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 08/00949/B Installation of replacement windows, 10 Lake Lane, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 08/00964/ Installation of replacement windows to 1st and 2nd floors, 26 Shore Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 08/01013/B Replacement of front windows and front door with brown PVC windows and front door, 13 Patrick Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 08/01008/B 2 storey extension on the side of the house consisting of a garage with a utility room at the rear and a 4th bedroom with en-suite bathroom, 7 Birch Drive, Ballawattleworth Estate, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 08/01016/B to replace 2 windows and a front door from old wooden one to new PVC one.  They are currently wooden sliding ash and propose to replace with PVC sliding sash, Thie Rishen, 30 Patrick Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PLANNING
08/060
The following planning decisions had been received

DECISIONS NOTIFIED
as follows:-




Installation of solar panels to approve dwellings land between Rheast Lane and the Links South of Rheast Lane, Peel for Hartford Homes Limited.  APPROVED.




Erection of extension, Fairview, 2 Peveril Avenue, Peel for Misses F & N Chatel.  APPROVED



Installation of replacement windows and front door 32 Shore Road, Peel, for Mrs. M Fargher.  APPROVED



Erection of first floor extension, 8 Ballellis, Ballawattleworth Estate, Peel.  APPROVED



Conversion of part of garage to a study, dwelling under construction, Plot 130 Ballawattleworth Farm Estate, Peel for Heritage Homes Limited.  APPROVED
PLANNING
08/061
The following Planning Appeals were received and 
APPEALS

NOTED:-




PA 07/02311/B Appeal against refusal for alterations and use of existing roof patio as a smoking area, Marine Hotel, Shore Road, Peel.




PA 07/02109/B Appeal against approval for renovation and erection of a single storey and a two storey extension and installation of a replacement dormers on rear elevation, 41 Stanley Terrace, Peel.




PA 08/00563/B Appeal against refusal for demolition of existing car port and erection of a three storey dwelling, land adjacent to 23 Bridge Street, Peel.




Pa 07/01974/B  Appeal against refusal for continued use of site for the storage of equipment and mobile structures on land surrounding existing  industrial buildings, The Edward Loades Buildings formerly Sailcrest Factory, Ramsey Road, Peel.

PROMENADE
08/062
Members considered a letter from Mr. O’Hanlon
SHELTERS

concerning the Commissioners proposal to replace the promenade shelters PA 08/00724/B. Ms. Hardman commented that Mr. O’Hanlon had a valid point in that the present shelters were more eye pleasing and would last a lot longer than the proposed shelters that they were being replaced with.




The Technical Officer informed Members that Mr. O’Hanlon should have put his objection in before planning permission for the shelters had been granted.  If the Board were to abandon the idea of replacing the shelters and refurbishing the present shelters then the copper on the roof would need replacing.  Mr. Quayle explained that the new shelters had already been ordered.  The Board AGREED that if the order could be cancelled without the Commissioners incurring any cost they would cancel and look into how much the cost would be to refurbish the existing shelters.

BRIDGE STREET
08/063
Members NOTED a temporary closure from the Department of Transport to Bridge Street to enable work to be carried out.

WESTERN
08/064
The Board considered a letter regarding the Western 

SWIMMING POOL

Swimming Pool banning Mrs. Christian and other tutors from preventing private tuition to teach children to swim, Mr. Skidmore commented that the situation had got out of hand.  Members AGREED that Mr. Beale the Commissioners representative on the Western Swimming Pool Board should take the matter up with the Committee and find out who was responsible for making the decision.
DOUGLAS
08/065
The Finance Officer reported that  a letter had been 

CIVIC SERVICE

received from Douglas Corporation inviting the Commissioners to attend their Civic Sunday on 15th June.  The Chairman informed Members that she would attend the event.  Mr. Lace commented that he would also be attending.

LIVING HOPE
08/066
The Board considered a request from the Living 

CHURCH

Hope Church who wished to hold a barbeque on Fenella Beach on 7th June 2008.  Members AGREED that they needed to request permission from the Department of Transport who owned Fenella Beach.

VIKING
08/067
Members NOTED receipt of a letter from from the 

LONGBOAT RACES

Department of Transport regarding the road closure order for the annual Viking Longboat Races to be held on Saturday 5th July 2008.  The committee are requesting that the East Quay from its junction with Crown Street to the junction of Crown Street with Shore Road be closed from 11.45a.m. to 6.00p.m.
ABATEMENT
08/068
Members considered a letter that was received from 

NOTICE

Mr. Reed regarding the state of the Sailcrest site.  Mrs. O’Halloran stated that she agreed with Mr. Reed that the site was an eyesore.  The Board AGREED that the Town Clerk should check to see if the abatement notice had run out and look at the relevant Act to see how best to proceed with the matter.

ROAD
08/069
Mr. Lace enquired if the steam cleaner had been 

SWEEPER

ordered for the road sweeper.  The Technical Officer informed him that they are waiting for the Department of Transport to fit it.  NOTED
SWANAGE
08/070
Members NOTED receipt of an e-mail to Swanage 
SITE VISIT

Town Council from the Town Clerk informing them that the Commissioners wished to arrange a site visit to Swanage.

VOLLEYBALL
08/071
Mr. Lace informed the Board that he had been 

NETS

given some nets which could be used for volleyball.  The Technical Officer reported that he could get scaffolding poles on which to erect them.  It was AGREED that Mr. Lace and Mr. Jones meet with Mr. Quayle to AGREE the best location on the beach.  

DEPTH OF 
08/072
Mr. Lace requested that the Harbour Board be 

OF WATER

approached to see if they could place a marker informing people how deep the water was in the harbour.  AGREED 
PEEL DAY
08/073
Mrs. Moughtin reported that Peel had a fantastic weekend.  It was wonderful to see the yachts in the Marina.  Mrs. Moughtin stated that she wished to express her thanks to Ms. Hardman for helping organise Peel Day which had been thoroughly enjoyed by everyone.  NOTED 




Ms. Hardman informed Members that she wished to express her thanks to the outdoor staff for all the hard work they had put in to organise Peel Day.  This was echoed by the rest of the Board.  Mr. Skidmore commented that he had been informed by several Peel traders that their business had been brisk on the day. NOTED



The Commissioners AGREED to a request by Mr. Smith, the Commissioners foreman to arrange a debriefing with the Police on the running of the event.

CONDOLENCES
08/074
Mrs. Moughtin informed Members that she would like to mark the passing of former Commissioner Philip Stanley Kermeen who was very much a Peel man and was the  mainstay of getting public housing for Peel.  Mrs. Moughtin commented that she would like to pass on her condolences to Reverend Matthew Else’s family who died recently.  The Board AGREED that letters be sent to both families passing on the Commissioners condolences.
BEACH SHOWER
08/075
Mr. Gimbert enquired as to progess with the beach shower and the drinking fountain.  The Technical Officer informed him that it was due to be installed in the next few weeks.  Mr. Quayle reported that he was still looking into the drinking fountain and would provide the Commissioners with further information as soon as it was available.  The Technical Officer reported that he was still contacting firms to find out about erecting the groynes.  NOTED
SIGN POSTS
08/076
Mr. Gimbert informed Members that there were a number of signposts that needed replacing especially Castle Street.  It was AGREED to ask the outdoor staff to report any sign posts that they had seen to the Technical Officer so he could arrange for them to be removed.
CAMPSITE
08/077
Mr. Jones reported that he had visited the campsite recently which was doing very well over the TT period.  He was aware of one problem up there which he proposed to bring up at the next meeting.  NOTED
SKATEBOARD
08/078
Mr. Jones informed the Board that he was still 
PARK

conducting research on the Skateboard Park and proposed to visit the Skateboard Park in Ramsey.  NOTED
SHOPRITE
08/079
The Chairman reported that she had received a letter from Shoprite informing her that Shoprite were now in a position to put in a planning application to extend their store in Peel The Board AGREED to send a carefully worded letter supporting their application for a bigger store and confirming that the Commissioners may in the future be willing to do a land swap with Shoprite to provide them with additional land on which they can extend their store.

MR. HARRISON
08/080
Mrs. Birkett informed Members that she had


QUIRK

received a request for the Commissioners staff to cut the grass outside Mr. Harrison Quirk’s house as he was no longer capable of doing it.  AGREED   The Technical Officer undertook to make sure the grass was cut on a regular basis.




Arising therefrom the Technical Officer reported that the House of Manannan and The Creek had failed to clean up outside the front of their establishments when there were events held for example Peel Day.  NOTED
CREEK INN
08/081
Reference was made to the Creek breaking the terms of its licence.  The Board questioned whether it was safe for people to carry drinks over the road when Members had previously stated that they could not support Shamyr Hey Tea rooms application to have tables over the road.  It was AGREED to defer the final decision on whether the café could use over the road until the Commissioners had met with the Police and the Department of Transport.



This part of the meeting ended at 9.00p.m.
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